
April-May 2023
Dear Churches and Friends,

Family
We praise the Lord for answered prayers! JR passed his driving test and is now a lisenced driver!  Samantha 
finished her freshman year of college at TBBC and received a scholarship towards her sophomore year!  
Hannah and AJ have both finished up school for the year and are looking forward to a busy summer! 

Ministry
We continue to stay active and pray that the Lord will enlarge our coast for His glory.  Below are a few things 
God has done over the past few months...

Bro. Randy Soles is a preacher and widower God has called to help missionaries and national church planters 
beginning in the Philippines.  He is already serving there now, but we were able to create a prayer card for him 
and have them sent to his door before he left.

Our Pastor got ahold of 4 boxes of Portuguese tracts which we shipped to missionaries in Brazil.  Please pray 
for confirmation of their delivery.

We are continuing down the path of an exciting new shipping resource.  We have become Amazon ‘sellers’ 
with the intent to take advatage of Amazon’s worldwide logistics and shipping network.  We have only shipped 
for one missionary within the domestic U.S. so far, but the results have been cheaper and much more reliable 
than the former method.  There is quite a learning curve with this process.  Please pray for God to give us an 
international shipping opportuntiy so we can continue evaluating the potential this mode has of delivering 
needed supplies such as scripture to our missionaries on the front lines!

Melissa, Hannah, and AJ were able to be a part of our church’s domestic Missions trip at the end of May.  A 
small group of seven traveled to Clovis, NM to visit the Hope Children’s Home.  They then traveled to Ramah 
to spend a few days with the Herndon & Aaron families.  The final stop was Shiprock, NM where they visited 
with the Thomas & Jackson families who are both working in churches started by Bro. Bobby Harjo.  It was a 
blessing to see these works and be able to help pass out flyers for VBS in Shiprock.  Between stops they visited 
remote, small towns and passed out John/Romans.  In Melrose, NM one young man accepted Christ as his 
Saviour!  

Prayer Requests
Please continue to pray for the Brazilian Bible college and for it to be debt free by the end of the year.  Please 
contact me for more information on how your church can have a part in this project.

Please, continue to pray that God will use us in churches around the U.S. to encourage them in missions.

For the Great Commission,

The Bingham Family


